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NEWSLETTER – Term 1 – Week 1 
Tuesday, 31st January 2012 

31st January 2012 
 

Dear Parents and Friends, 
 

On behalf of my colleagues at St Michael’s welcome. 
 

CHANGE IN BELL TIMES: 
To accommodate and support our children learning we have changed bell times. 
 

9.00am-10.50am   Learning Session 1 
10.50am-11.00am  Eating Time/Morning Tea 
11.00am-11.30am  Play Time 
11.30am-1.30pm   Learning Session 2 
1.30pm-2.00pm   Lunch Time/Play Time 
2.00pm-3.00pm   Learning Session 3 
 

As you can see this now means a slightly longer period before eating times. 
 

At this stage, we will be treating the first break as Morning Tea with the canteen supplying lunches at the 
second break. 
 

We are aware that children may have had an early breakfast so we will be introducing “Nibble & Learn”.  
Please see yellow sheet going home with this Newsletter. 
 

We will monitor this closely and invite any feedback you may have in respect to this change. 
 

MOVEMENT TO AND FROM BUS BAYS: 
Due to the laying of new paths from the St Michael’s Catholic Early Learning Centre a new system for 
moving children to buses is in place. 
 

I invite you to look at alternative locations for picking up on the Orwell Street side.  This is only a temporary 
measure. 
 

INVITATION TO A COFFEE: 
During 2012 we will be hosting a number of Coffee Club occasions.  
 

These are times to talk together and enjoy one another’s company and are for 
one another. 
 

Our first Coffee Club will be this Wednesday, 1st February at 9.40am in the 
staffroom.  Bring something to share. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
John Laffan 
PRINCIPAL 


